
On December 8th giant
metal frames were trucked

in from Lodi and set in place by
crane at Camino Pablo Elemen-
tary in Moraga.  Meehleis Mod-
ular Building, a company that
specializes in custom modular
construction projects, is erecting
four classrooms at Camino
Pablo Elementary (CP) and a

new library at Los Perales Ele-
mentary (LP).  The technique al-
lows them to set in place the
whole structures over one week-
end, saving time and money.

The frames used at CP
are10’ x 32’. One classroom re-
quires four frames plus one
that’s shared by two classrooms,
creating additional meeting

space. The foundations were al-
ready in place on December 8th
when the giant frames were
placed on them and welded to a
steel plate that’s part of the
foundation. The structures are
built to sustain an 8.5 magnitude
earthquake.  

The next phase will be the
setting of the stucco and the in-
sulation.  According to Neil Jen-
nings, CP Principal, “The
classrooms will be stronger than
most buildings.  They meet

State standards and are in-
spected onsite.”  The project is
scheduled to be completed by
late February, and third graders
will move into their new quar-
ters.

The LP library will go in
sometime during the winter
break.  The frames used at LP
will be even larger: 10’ x 36’
frames.  The frames incorporate
energy saving elements which
allow more natural lighting, and
double paned windows. 

Auctions are still the rage
among local school

fundraisers. Every year, parent
volunteers spend months encour-
aging families and businesses to
donate items to their auction of
choice. By January, many of
these dedicated volunteers find
that their former friends, co-
room parents and erstwhile ten-
nis partners quickly turn and
walk the other way when they
see the valiant Donation Chair
heading their way. This year, the
Los Perales Elementary School
PTA Auction Committee is try-
ing a new approach to getting
families to send in those fabulous
auction items.

At the end of November, a
drawing was held. All families
who had sent in their auction do-
nations early were automatically
entered to win an iPod Nano.
The lucky winner was the family
of Angud and Arjun Chimni. 

In mid December, there
will be yet another drawing. And
this time, the prize will be the
coveted Nintendo Wii game sys-

tem (not that any LP student ac-
tually wants one of those…). LP
Auction Committee representa-
tive Paula Pollock would like to
encourage all LP families to get
those donations in by 9:00 AM
on December 14 so that they are
eligible for the drawing; why
buy that Wii when you could win
it instead?
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Jumpstart Your Weight Loss
Now in Walnut Creek

Jumpstart Medicine offers a medically-supervised weight loss
program individually designed for men and women looking to
lose weight safely and quickly. On average, our patients lose 
2 to 5 pounds per week over the course of 12 weeks. Most 

patients feel great, have no cravings, and stay highly motivated 
due to quick results which they can see and feel.

How much do you want to lose?

Walnut Creek • San Ramon
925-277-1123 • www.jumpstartmedicine.com

Your children are precious, aren’t they? And one of their most precious gifts is
their eyes. That’s why we encourage you to have your children’s eyes examined
first at nine months of age, again at three years, and regularly after that.

Who are we? We’re the University of California Eye Center in Berkeley, a key
part of UC’s top-rated School of Optometry. And we can offer you a great deal
of expertise with youngsters’ eyes.

In fact, here at UC we’ve developed ways to test kids’ eyes while they play, and to
diagnose and treat any vision problems even before they can read an eye chart.

We take most vision insurance plans, and accept all major
credit cards. So bring in the whole family for their eye exams.
(You’ll absolutely love our Eye Wear Center, with its incredible
selection of designer frames!) We’ll look for you!

Holiday Sewing Camps

For more information drop-in, call, or visit: www.sewnow.com
sewnow! 960 Moraga Rd., Lafayette [1 block S of Mt. Diablo]  (925) 283-7396  info@sewnow.com

n
fashion studio

!ow Learn new skills and have fun! A super gift for ages 8-18! 
Holiday Gift Camp: (novice to adv) - Dec 21st pm + 22nd

101 sewing camp: (novice) Jan 2-4, 9am-1pm
Winter Runway Camp: (intermediate) Jan 2-4, 2-5pm

Register now for Jan Classes - kids, teens, adults - a perfect GIFT!

New Buildings for Camino Pablo
By Sophie Braccini

J.D. Arrighi & Mike Snow, Meehleis Modular Building Inc., set a roof piece on Saturday morning

Los Perales Auction Committee
Lures Donors
By Lee Borrowman

Angud and Arjun Chimni with 
Principal Bill Walters

JM Gets a New Sand Volleyball Court 
By Andrea A. Firth

When Nick Piatt tackles a
project, he isn’t afraid to

get some dirt under his nails and
even a little sand between his toes.
Nick approached Bruce Burns and
Brad Carn, principal and assistant
principal at Joaquin Moraga Inter-
mediate School (JM), offering to
complete a service project at the
school. Building a sand volleyball
court seemed like a good fit for a
young man with energy, enthusi-
asm, and a great network of sup-
port. “I have known Nick and his
family for several years,” noted
Bruce Burns. “When we talked
about the project, I knew he could
do a good job. We were also very
fortunate to get financial support
from the School District, the PTA,
and the Student Body Fund.” 

Nick is a member of Boy
Scout Troop #212, and he is work-
ing toward becoming an Eagle
Scout later this year. To achieve this
goal, Nick is required to complete a
major service project where he
maintains responsibility for the proj-
ect planning, management, and im-
plementation. Constructing the sand
volleyball court at JM required all of
this and a whole lot more. “The

project took about 180 hours to
complete and included the help of
other scouts, my father, my brother,
my mom, their friends, and some of
my friends,” explained Nick. 

Before starting work, Nick
researched the court dimensions
and the best materials to use. “There
are a variety of sands that you can
use,” noted Nick. “We felt that the
white beach sand was the best op-
tion.” He also had to figure out how
to manage drainage for the court
and found digging the drainage
trench a difficult but fun aspect of
the project. In addition Nick coor-

dinated the recruitment of the many
hands that helped to get the work
done. “My fellow troop members
were very supportive. And, I owe a
big thanks to my Scout Master, Tom
McIntosh, who is always a great
help to me,” added Nick.

Although Nick quietly admits
to feeling relieved that the volley-
ball court is now done, he is pleased
with the outcome. “Completing this
project was very challenging and a
lot of hard work. It made me realize
what I could accomplish. I hope the
kids at JM really enjoy using I the
volleyball court.”

Nick Piatt (center) at work on the sand volleyball court Photo courtesy of Trish Piatt
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